
 

 

Howe Township 

February 3, 2022 

 

The Howe Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Hope Eternal Church at 2 Burd 

Rd, Newport at 5:00 p.m. on Thursday, February 3, 2022. Present: Chairman Dale Beaver, Vice 

Chairman Charles Burd, Supervisor Kathy Donahey, Secretary/Treasurer Nancy Cangioli, Nancy 

Beaver, Luke Roman-Perry County Times, Roger Watson-Navtech.  

 

Secretary Cangioli called the roll. All Supervisors were present. 

 

A motion was made to approve the organization and regular business meeting minutes for January 6, 

2022 as presented; Burd/Donahey. Motion carried. 

 
A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s Report and pay the bills as presented; Donahey/Burd. Motion 

carried. 

 

GOOD AND WELFARE 

None was offered 

 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

A meeting was held January 24, 2022 to organize and review the Campbell/Sheaffer subdivision plan. 

This is a lot addition of 3.69 acres from Campbell to Sheaffer. No building is proposed. A motion was 

made to grant the 5 waivers requested going by the HRG comments by letter dated February 3, 2022; 

Donahey/Burd. Motion carried. A motion was made to conditionally approve the plan pertaining to the 

Administration items being completed; Donahey/Burd. Motion carried.  

The letter of credit for Red Hill Court has been submitted. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

The vacancy on the Zoning Hearing Board still needs to be filled and is posted on the website. 

There’s been no word on the application Chairman Beaver submitted to the Perry County 

Commissioners requesting ARPA funds.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

The Board of Auditors has set the working Supervisors hourly pay rate at $21.00 per hour.  

Chairman Beaver reported the final rules for the use APRA funds has come out. He and Nancy 

attended a PSATS webinar. A standard allowance can be taken on the report for lost revenue and the 

use of the funds has been broadened.  

 

MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY REPORT 

Draft meeting minutes have been submitted for the January 17, 2022. Theresa Moyer, HTMA 

Treasurer submitted a monthly report on residents/businesses connected and the extensions granted as 

of January 27th. Approximately 1/3 of the residents required to hook up have.  

 

SOLICITOR REPORT 

Solicitor Jones will be submitting a draft of the Developers Agreement for Buffalo Crossing. Stock and 

Leader will be holding a Municipal Law 101 seminar on February 24th.  

 

JUNIATA SEWAGE COMMITTEE  

The date of their meeting has been changed to February 23rd.  

 



 

 

ZONING REPORT 

The CK COG did not issue any permits for January. 

 

ROAD MASTER REPORT 

Flagger training has been scheduled for Larry Moyer and Ron Crockett on February 24th at PSATS in 

Enola. A load of salt and anti-skid was ordered and received.  

There is a drainage issue at the intersection of Acker Rd and Hummingbird Lane. Buffalo Township 

will be made aware of the problem.  

  

OPEN FORUM 

 Luke Roman inquired how many extensions have granted for hooking up to the sewer system.  

 

Chairman Beaver adjourned the meeting at 5:44 p.m.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy Cangioli 

Secretary  

 


